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PHOTOGRAPHY WORKSHOPS

WORKSHOPS AT SOUTH LAKES SAFARI ZOO 

TIMES 

All workshops run from 10:30am to 4:30pm. The Zoo opens at 10:00am and it is about 10 minutes walk to the 
classroom (longer if you stop to look at animals en-route).  Please report to the classroom before 10:30am. 

HOW TO GET THERE 

Using Sat Nav 

The post code is LA12 0LU.  

From M6 Junction 36 

Leave the M6 at Junction 36 and take the A590 towards Barrow-in-Furness.  Stay on this road for about 26 miles 
and just after Lindal-in-Furness, you will see the brown signs to turn right for South Lakes Safari Zoo. 

From the West Coast 

Follow the A595 South until it’s Junction with the A590.  Take the A590 East for about one mile and then you will 
see the brown signs to turn left for South Lakes Safari Zoo. 

From the Car Park 

You will need to show your booking confirmation email at the ticket office to get access to the Zoo.  Then please 
follow the main path into the zoo to the train station, then follow the path that runs alongside the tracks to the 
end of the line and then stay on that path until you see the Classroom (just past the toilets).  There will be a 
Going Digital sign outside. 

REFRESHMENTS 

Coffee and Tea will be available on arrival and replenished throughout the day. 
There is a cafe adjacent to the Classroom, serving hot and cold food, but be aware it may be very busy, 
especially in holiday times.  You are welcome to bring a packed lunch if you prefer. 

CONTACT DETAILS 

If you have a problem on the day of the workshop, please telephone Ian Watts on 07707 582887.  
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WHAT TO BRING ON PHOTOGRAPHY WORKSHOPS & PHOTO WALKS:  

• You will need your camera. Ensure it has fresh/fully charged batteries and a spare battery is advisable if 
you have one. 

•  A zoom or telephoto lens reaching 200mm is recommended to get the most from this workshop though is 
not essential. 

• Please bring your camera manual if you have a print copy.  

• Memory card - it is essential that you start the day with an empty, preferably newly formatted, memory 
card. We will use card readers to transfer your images to our computers, but in the event that we are 
not able to do this successfully, please bring your camera to computer data cable too.  

• A camera bag is useful for protecting your camera and equipment when outdoors, and a transparent 
plastic bag and some sticky tape make a good, temporary waterproof cover for your camera and an 
umbrella will protect your equipment and you in wet weather.  

• A tripod is not needed for this workshop, although a monopod may be useful if you have one and are 
intending to use a large telephoto lens.  

• Dress in warm, comfortable clothing for outdoor sessions. A waterproof/ windproof top will be useful. 
Comfortable but strong footwear is advised for photographing outdoors.  

• Notes will be emailed out following the workshop, but please bring a pen to make notes on the activity 
sheets provided during the day. 
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